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News Letter No 30…. November 2011  
Dear Members/ Supporters
Village Green Application.
It is not that long ago since we informed you of the status of the 2nd Village Green application and of the Inspector’s recommendation to Essex County Council (ECC).   Our News Letter No 29 and the Important Information Communication which we sent out on 18th October provided you with a complete update of the situation.  Since then the Committee with the involvement of many of our members and supporters has been exploring, at the request of a land owner who was an objector to the second application, ways on how to make all of the application area accessible to the community. 

These discussions are still ongoing and we hope to reach an agreement that would be acceptable to all of us.  It should be noted that it still remains the responsibility of ECC as the Registration Authority to determine the application in light of the Inspector’s report and recommendations, and our ongoing discussions do not pre-empt the outcome of their decision.  We will keep you all fully informed of any agreed outcome of these discussions.

Annual general Meeting.
As we reach the end of our financial year, the FOC constitution requires that an AGM is held to review both the past achievements of the year as well as ongoing and future plans, and not least of course the election of the committee.  In view of the current discussions that are now going on surrounding the Village Green Application as mentioned above, your Committee feels that it would be beneficial to delay the timing of the AGM for this year until such time as the discussions reach a conclusion and ECC determine the application.  We believe it is better that our efforts are directed to finalizing the VG application and all that this entails, rather than be diverted by an AGM.  The AGM will be planned for early next year, or as soon as the application has been finally determined by ECC, and we hope you agree with the delay of the AGM.  
Membership Renewal.
Finally, it is that time of the year when annual memberships are due for renewal, and once again the Committee recommends that the formal membership level remains at £5 per household to meet our ongoing administrative expenses.  However, as we have stated previously, it is a fact that donations over and above the membership level do play an important part in our financing arrangements, and there has in the past been a most generous response to our requests for such donations.  Once again any donations that you are able to make over and above the annual membership would be more than welcome.  Please complete the slip below and return with your membership subscription to the secretary whose address is shown above, or to your local committee member. 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Enrolment/Renewal for_{name }_________________________________________

{address}_____________________________________________________________
{email and Tel No}_______________________________________________________________

Please enrol /renew my membership of Friends of Coombe wood for 2011/12.  (£5 per household).

Signed _____________________________________

(Receipts will be given)

Best wishes and thank you for your continuing support,

From your Committee. 
Affiliated to – The Open Spaces Society

                        CAVS (Castle Point Association of Voluntary Services)  


